Memorandum

To:
Mayor Mike Turner

From:
Nicholas Barnard

Date:
4/11/01
Re:
School district Reorganization and City-Wide Diversity Issues


The Dayton Daily News recently ran an article on our continuing efforts to raise diversity among all government divisions, especially our recent efforts within the fire department.  It also highlighted the racial profile within the division of cultural affairs, and in the fleet management division.  

The center of the issue is the city is while composed of 53 percent Caucasian residents, and 39 percent African-American residents, but its employee base was composed of 65 percent Caucasian residents, and 34 percent African-American residents.  While in aggregate the figures are not entirely out of line, what is of concern that in several highly visible departments, including the fire and police departments, over ninety percent of the employees are Caucasian.  


This racial imbalance is of most concern to our African-American citizens who utilize our emergency services.  Emergency services provide a broad range of services, some of them of a confidential nature.  Given the rise in effectiveness of community policing, this racial imbalance makes it hard to properly execute community-policing programs.


This problem should be studied more thoroughly through a researched analysis.  Increased efforts at recruitment may not lead to the intended effect of retaining African-Americans for these visible departments.  This effort would also prove cost ineffective if substandard recruits are trained only on the basis of their ethnicity.  A researched analysis would provide an in-depth look at the culture of the fire department and determine why African-Americans are not attracted to the department.  This would solve the dual problem of recruitment and retention.

The city should consider providing ongoing informational support within the departments mentioned as to not discourage current employees.  The city should also consider providing incentives for people who live outside of Dayton to relocate within the city limits, or it may consider dropping or relaxing its requirement that all employees be residents of the city.


A second issue of concern is the recently announced plan to close fourteen Dayton Public Schools and redefine the remaining ones into geographic regions.  Many parents and students have protested this plan, as it shuts several schools of sentimental importance.  


A prime concern is the disenchantment of parents who may chose to leave the Dayton area.  While the program creates a tight region focus, which will eventually foster a community spirit, and will keep students together through their educational careers, a benefit that may increase academic performance as a result of decreased socialization pressures.  


This problem would be best analyzed using basic techniques and utilizing the research currently underway by Phi Delta Kappa.  By utilizing this upcoming research we can determine what the city can do to facilitate and ease the transition that has been laid out by the School Board.  The city might be able to provide informational support as well as the possibility of monetary incentives to ease any transitions cost that would be borne by families
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